
HB 2164 -- CHILDREN EXPOSED TO CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES

SPONSOR: Rehder

Currently, a health care provider may refer a family to the
Department of Health and Senior Services when a child may have been
exposed to a controlled substance and the department is required to
offer service coordination services, upon referral, to the family.
This bill changes the department to the Children's Division within
the Department of Social Services and removes the requirement that
the department offer coordination services to the family.


